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HUACHUCA GOULD’S CHAPTER 

Of the

National Wild Turkey Federation

Minutes of the Board Meeting 
Location:  The Millican’s
Attendees:  John Millican President, Randy Keiller Vice President, Wayne Kaiser Treasurer, Dave Winiesdorffer Secretary, Larry Struck, Steve Brown, Tom n Joey Fuller, Dave n Stephanie Johnston, Wayne Cottrell, Dave Inman, Chris Sterner, Mark Atkins
John called the meeting to order at 1800.  

Received treasury report:

Savings







  $1,809.43
Checking







  $9,508.61
Treasury report 





            $11,318.04
Treasury report accepted as read!

Notes for July 11th accepted as amended.

(July 11) James Krause spoke in reference to the upcoming Bisbee event (Super Awesome Action-Filled Fun Day) for the youth in Warren Park on 28 July from 3-9pm. The NWTF board member (Dave & Wayne C, Dave & Stephanie, Tom & Joey Fuller) will supply and/or work the shooting gun range from 3-8pm. Requested a NWTF popup to provide shelter and sign kids up to be contacted for any upcoming events. 
A discussion centered on when the Goulds nests versus the Merriam’s as the general hunts both start on the same day. This information is not known presently by the biologists.  If there is a difference of nesting starts and the Goulds start later then this would negatively affect reproduction efforts and could threaten the Goulds population. 
(March 14) Telemetry gear was placed on a number of hens to enable tracking the location of nesting activity.  Also an indicator as to when the gobblers are active.  During this time close monitoring needs to continue.  (April 4) There are funds available per Brad and Matt and John is suggesting for 2013 that we capture birds in O’Donnell Canyon and place telemetry devices on them and conduct a training session for volunteers (members of and board members of the Huachuca Goulds) to be in the field daily to track these birds.   Rene is suggesting that we research the subject and look for alternatives such as other technology which might be available.  Discussion centered on different groups whom might conduct these operations.  Several were mentioned.  
(May 9) John is working out a date and time to get together with Matt Braun to discuss completing the application for a grant as the document is complex and not flexible.  
(June 5) John stated that he is meeting with Matt on Thursday the 7th of June to discuss the details of this project – collars, movement, nesting and breeding as well as other habits not mentioned here.  (June 20)  John met with Brad and Matt and a decision was made to conduct the collaring on Fort Huachuca and 2 subpopulations throughout the Huachuca Mountains.   A document was prepared and has gone through several iterations and is presently out for review by individuals within the Game and Fish Department and on Fort Huachuca.  If the research project is accepted, funds will need to be acquired prior to the project going forward. 
 (April 4) John and Wayne K. went to an old catchment south of Dove Tank (July 18)    
 (Paloma Trick Tank) and east of San Rafael Ranch - 10,000 gallon storage tank and they noticed that water was dripping from a valve.  Many trails were noticed coming in from various directions to this location.  John indicated that we need to submit a request for a grant to make a number of repairs to get this catchment functioning.  John thinks this was a range project through the FS.  Paloma Spring is located to the east of the catchment, but all other available waters are approximately 1 mile from this site.  This activity is estimated to be another grant request with a full weekend of work to accomplish all of the tasks.  (May 9)  The rancher leasing this range is interested in getting this tank working.  A number of issues exist here as the trough is to high for wildlife, suggestion is to put in a drinker nearby.  John also visited the drinker in Sunnyside and the drinker is working also John noticed turkey tracks around the drinker.  (June 5th)  John is trying to locate and meet with Forest Service people to discuss funding for this effort.  The leasees are interested in getting these up and functioning.  (June 20)  (Water Source located on lease) identified by John is being considered for installation here.  Currently, a ten thousand gallon water tank is on site with plumbing going to a livestock trough.  This development is an old FS range improvement and the current leasee is interested in repairing the development.  It is hoped that additional storage and a fenced wildlife drinker can be installed.  John and Matt are preparing a grant request for this location, and will attempt to get matching range betterment funds from the USFS. .  (July 18)    
A 5,000 gallon tank will be added to this configuration Paloma Trick Tank.  The “big” tank will be installed in the ground to match the height of the 10,000 gallon tank that is currently on site.  Discussion centered on how to configure piping and drinker placement and water flow as well as apron design and which group, Lone Mountain Ranch, USFS, Huachuca Goulds will do what.  
(April 4) Rene went through a list of items needing work UDA?

- Heartland water inflow is from a well – half days work for two or three people.  

- Van Horn – Matt Braun – UDAs damaged the fence and cattle are now getting in.         We need to re-stretch the fence.

- Neighbor Springs needs work fence is good but UDAs have damaged the valve and trough.  Comments were made stating the lease holder was responsible for the valve and trough repairs.
Because of the fire damage a suggestion was made to request a grant from the AZGFD to allow us to repair/replace the drinkers we have established.  We have until September to prepare and submit the paper work for this grant.  (March 14) Wayne and Rene spoke with Betty Phillips (Wildlife Biologist on Ft. Huachuca) about obtaining supplies to assist us repairing the drinkers on Post.  Southgate, T2, T3 and Blacktail are the only active drinkers (catchments) on Post.  We also need to determine a dollar figure for the grant request.  The grant request requires an itemized list.  (April 4)  T2 will be refurbished first. Need to wire wheel it to clean the bad stuff.  Once the initial storage tank is repaired, we will look at the process and how successful it was to determine if additional storage tanks will be refurbished.  (May 9)  Wayne has been unable to contact Betty Phillips.   (June 5th)  John contacted Betty and gave her Wayne’s email address.  (June 20) T2 n T3 is the work location.  Wayne suggested that the inside of the storage tank be wire brushed then coated with tar.  Plans were made to do this work on Saturday 23rd meeting at 5AM at the Sportsmen center.  Individuals were identified to bring tools – drills, wire brushes, mixer, gloves, lights, putty knives, brooms, ladder, etc…(July 11) T1/T2 tank has 4 inches of water in it and the drinker is full after a short rain.   
Need to talk to the Forest Service in reference to their storage site to see what their plans are and to see what we might do in the future such as: cleaning, arranging, and a good straightening up is needed.  (March 14)  John M spoke with a FS individual whom suggested that we put together a plot plan and present it.  John, Tom, Wayne and Rene choose the 21st at 8:30AM to measure and stake it, take pictures to document our efforts.  
(April 4)  John spoke with the FS about accessing our projects after the access roads are closed.  We need to submit a special use permit, identifying those projects we expect to do these.  Our access will be the same as a lease where we can do activities we deem necessary to establish new water etc…  (May 9)  Tom D briefed the board on items and locations (Scotia, Kelly Springs, Van Horn, Fences, access roads, etc…) to be included on the “Special Permit”.  We follow the Arizona NWTF state articles of Federation.  (June 5th)  John has received a SUP document from the FS and he has not had the time to go through the document.  We will double check the list of projects to assure that all of our anticipated projects are in the document and accurate. (June 20)  John received information from the acting Forest Ranger, Duane Bennett and has gone through the document and anticipates submitting this document to the FS within the next two weeks.  John will talk to Duane about moving our storage shed to the same location at Carr Barn that our previous shed was located.  (July 18)    The storage shed has been moved and John described specifics as to facing and placement of items nearby.
Joey n Tom Fuller coordinated the donation of a beautiful handmade quilt.  A discussion centered on how to raise funds through raffling the quilt.  Do we raffle it by going to various community events around the county such as “Art in the Park”, Sonoita, Patagonia, Benson, St. David, school functions, etc…  How do we display?  Physically display the Quilt?  Display high quality photographs?  Price determined by the committee to be $5 per ticket or 5 tickets for $20.  (Feb. 15) Joey passed ticket packages to the board members.  (March 14)  Joey informed the board that raffle ticket sales have reached $1000.   (April 4)  John and Rene requested and received tickets from Joey.
(May 9)  Joey stated that the quilt is on display at the Postal Annex in the Wal-Mart Plaza.  (June 5th)  Joey stated that she has sold about $100 in raffle tickets.  It will be taken to the AZGFD free fishing day at Parker Canyon this Saturday.  (June 20)  Joey informed the board that our raffle is over $1200 now.  (July 11) Joey stated that the quilt will hang at the Squirrel’s Nest on south highway 92 until 30 July and then be cleaned and ready for the Banquet.
Suggestions were made to come up with our own logo to be embroidered onto hats and possibly new shirts for the committee.  Ideas are requested.  (Feb. 15) A committee was formed to make a decision on shirts and embroidery of our logo on these shirts – Joey, Tom and Wayne K., John M.  (March 14)  Wayne K researched shirts online and priced out from $31 – $35 and would include embroidery of our group name with the NWTF logo.  (April 4)  This issue is still pending further research and acceptance from the board.  (May 9)  Wayne met with businesses to get a quote for our logos on hats, he discussed this option of silk screening images for our hats and shirts – the board suggested that we continue looking for other alternatives.  A suggestion was made to ask for a couple of hats to evaluate quality etc.  (June 20)  Wayne has found local businesses which quoted prices including embroidery on a per hat basis plus setup fee.  The order needs to be multiples of a dozen.  Wayne will send his information to the board members for their review with a final decision to be made at the next meeting. (July 11) Wayne shared a sample hat (there are to be 48 made for the banquet to sell) and made a suggestion that the logo (Huachuca Goulds) be a little more curved and a little smaller so that it could be used on the hats and easily onto the shirts.  Shirts will be a teal color with silver lettering.  (July 18)    Wayne passed around logos for our shirts and hats.  The shirts are in and Wayne requested that all items should be available by the end of July.
Guns for our banquet – we will receive a 1911 45 pistol but this year we might not get a shotgun of the year.  John sent a letter to National expressing displeasure over their lack of planning in that this is the second year in a row where we have had issues obtaining a complete gun inventory.  (April 4)  We will have the shotgun of the year for our banquet.  Sponsor gifts were ordered at the recommendation of Wayne K and Tom n Joey Fuller.  They had attended a NWTF banquet in Albuquerque where the gifts were a vase 15” tall the base wrapped in a metal band with turkey silhouettes and these gifts were well received there.  
 (April 4)  WEB site has been taken down due to Microsoft Live which is being shut down.  We are looking for another hosting site.  The site will have to be rebuilt.  Joey solicited suggestions for new content and structure.   (May 9)  The WEB site is back up.  Joey is continuing to look for a secure location, price and availability.  (June 5th)  The WEB site will be up within the next few days.  WEEBLY is the WEB host.  Joey has worked very hard and spent many hours getting the site back up.  She asked Tom and John to put together a brief story about the development of drinkers and storage tanks as well as other repairs made to sustain wild life in the mountains of southeast Arizona.  The cost is $35 per year. (June 20)  Our WEB site is back up.  Awesome!!  www.nwtfhuagoulds.org  (July 11)  Donna Van Vlack wants project pictures for the State webpage , Joey will work with Donna for chapter representation… state site is at NWTFarizona.org. Joey mentioned a new page under the more tab named Turkey Sightings and Credits – Thanks to you; Jon Coppa has been sending pictures to Joey of his new pond; stay tuned for more great pictures and the baby turkeys.
 (April 4)  Governor’s card deck – cards were passed to the board members.  $20 each
First prize is a Goulds or Merriam’s turkey and the second prize is a Weatherby Vanguard 338 rifle.  All proceeds will go to the AZGFD for Turkey support in our state.

(July 11) All tickets must be turned in to Wayne no later than 20 July so they can be in Phoenix by the 24th and NO Rio turkey available with this tag.
 (May 9)  Banquet ticket prices are $100 for a couple and $70 for a single.  We will keep the Underwriter level at $200.  We will cross out the credit card entry on the Banquet tickets.  The banquet is scheduled for August 4th.  (June 5th)  John will send out the cheat sheet for the banquet.  John reviewed the cheat sheet with the board.  Our costs have gone up therefore we must raise our prices to cover the additional costs.  Earlybird deadline is July 20th.  Deadline date for tickets is July 27th.  (July 11)  Steve Sams is to be at the Banquet and the cost of meals is to be $35.00. Trail Boss has completed documentation to be our FFL for another year and has donated a 380 & safety class (CCW) for the banquet. Matrixes were discussed and John will send our last year’s and poll who is willing to assist with games.  John suggested a “Roses” game for chances at the ladies package.  The banquet package is here and is in John’ shed, Wayne, Tom, and John will inventory on 17 July to check for any damage or missing items, Wayne suggested and offered his trailer to store and secure the package to get it out of John’ shed. There will be 14 guns at the banquet this year. The cooler/ice chest game was discussed and suggestion to sell tickets for $20 each or 3 for $50.00. Mark Atkins is to donate kids’ only items. Left over glasses from last year was brought up and Wayne had discussed with Knight of Columbus if we bought the first keg of beer that they would only charge us for the portion of beer that is drank out of the other to share the costs. Joey has the paperwork and flag dropped off at Ft Huachuca garrison to be flown over Brown Parade field closer to the date of the banquet and the plaque for the flag case has been dropped off at the engravers.  Final head count for the banquet is to be the 27th of July.  (July 18)    John has received an offer of a Turkey hunt in Wyoming and reviewed the details with the board valued at $1050 for three days. – Request details from John!!!!  

(July 18)    John has been contacting local Clubs in the SV area and is requesting donations from these groups where members of these groups would donate their time and expertise to teach/mentor/lead children and families on an activity in the out of doors.  John and Steve will donate a day taking a child (w/parent) predator hunting.  One day (two sessions), teaching a child to shoot a bow from an Archery store in SV.  Horse rides with instruction before the ride about 4 hours.  Fishing trips to Mexico and Lake Mead are also being offered from outfitters local, out of state and Mexico.  Dr. Mark Atkins visited the board meeting and presented several items and cash donations for our banquet.  He also made several suggestions for games at our banquet.  (July 18) Committee went through the Game matrix and assigned individuals to the various activities.  
(May 9)  Are we doing a family predator hunt this year?  The AzGFD has asked us if we are planning this event.  (July 18)    We are planning this event for December 8th. John is working on writing up the grant for submission to AZGFD by August 6th.
Activities:


Canelo pass water development – a water catchment TBD

Adopt a Highway

May 19th – November 10th 

Ft Huachuca maintenance
TBD



Old Sawmill Springs

TBD 

Banquet


August 4th  

Turkey’s for Thanksgiving  
November ??

 (June 5th)   Wheeling Sportsmen – Steve has proposed that we undertake an event focused on a dove hunt for people with mobility issues
.  These individuals can be in a wheel chairs or ambulatory.  Perhaps on a private ranch or other location where this activity could take place.  This should be just a one day affair with perhaps a session in the morning in the September time frame.  
(June 20)  Last year thirteen firearms were offered at our banquet.  John is going to ask Trail Boss to be our FFL and request a gun for our banquet.  Cochise Motor Sports has offered us a Honda 2000 generator.  Email inserted below:

Randy K. stopped by Cochise Motorsports today and was told that they would donate a Honda 2000 generator worth $1200.00, but would sell to us for $700.  Randy was told that if we do not make $700, the owner would give us $800.  If we make over $700 then whatever over is our profit margin. 
 
Randy believes he was thinking about auctioning the generator off and starting with a reserve of $700.  I mentioned to Randy that we would probably place under a game (card game is a possibility), and attempt to increase our profit margin.
 
Randy was going to go back and talk with the owner, since the details are a little fuzzy.  As it stands, we would be better off to make under the $700 and have the owner donate $800.  Say we sell at $600 plus the $800 would give us a $700 profit.  If we sell a deck of cards we would make $1,040.00 or only a $340 profit.
 
Initially, I want to get a feel of what the board thinks about this.  Randy will get back with Wayne (since I will be gone until Sunday), if he gets clarification on this donation.
 
Overall, I feel the generator is a great item and would be popular.  Just need to work out how we can make a profit, since we are doing all the actual work.
 
We can further discuss at our next meeting on June 20th, along with beginning discussion on our games and prizes.
 
Please cc Wayne K. with your response in case I am gone.
Thanks.
John

Next meeting:  July 26th  6PM @ The Millican’s.


 August 1st 
Meeting adjourned at 8:05 PM.
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